Summary Material from  Section II of 

“Policy Frameworks for Designing Medicaid Buy-In Programs

and Related State Work Incentive Initiatives”

Determining the Scope of the Employment Initiative:

Devising a 

Comprehensive, Person-Centered Initiative
In order to address the multiplicity of barriers to employment faced by persons with significant disabilities, many states are adopting comprehensive person-centered employment initiatives.  These initiatives are "comprehensive" in the sense that they include the following components:

· Medicaid Buy-In Program - A health care component (e.g., protections against loss of Medicaid when an individual works);

· Benefits counseling;

· Enhanced vocational rehabilitation;

· Protections for program participants, including requests for demonstration authority from SSA for SSDI recipients assessing the efficacy of gradual rather than precipitous loss of cash assistance;

· Assistance in securing and retaining transportation, housing and food assistance,

· Employer involvement;

· Meaningful collaboration and coordination; and

· Program evaluation.

These initiatives are "person-centered" in the sense that they are responsive to the individualized goals and aspirations of each person with a severe disability and empower these individuals with information to make informed choices related to work.

Also see Section IV B on the Web site at

 http://www.uiowa.edu/~lhpdc/work/index.html
IV.  “Cross-Disability, Executive & Legislative Leadership – B.  Comprehensive Person-Centered Executive Branch Initiatives”

